
 

Monday 8th April 2019 
 

Annual General Meeting Minutes 
 

Present:  Morris Jones, Terry Mills, Gwladys Roberts, Lorraine Jones, Alison Wood, Eryl Jones, 
Pauline Bedson, Stephen Williams, David Stephens, Jim Dalley, Keith Galimore, Keith Dunne. 

 
Apologies for Absence: Bob Tibbett 
 
Minutes of the last meeting: Accepted 
 
Matters Arising: None 
 
President’s Report (Morris): The club has weathered a minor storm over the past year. Member 

numbers dropped to 11 by start of 2019. However, a recovery was made when two new members 

joined us in January and another three have shown an interest, fingers crossed.  Although still 

smaller in numbers than was the case a few years back, we now have a group of enthusiastic 

members who are keen to take part in club activities and display their work. This resurgence has 

been due in large part I think, to the excellent varied programme that Lorraine has produced in her 

first year as Programme Secretary and possibly also to her publicising us on Facebook on a regular 

basis. It was decided at last year’s AGM, to forego competitions this year as a trial and the policy 

seems to have worked well. In their place we have seen meetings devoted to member inputs which 

have included “The good, the bad and the ugly” and “The week that was”, both of which were very 

well supported and which gave rise to lively discussion.  The portrait evenings in Pwllheli were also 

well supported, although not by me I have to confess. Alison’s training nights have been very helpful 

and well supported, she is a natural teacher! And to crown it all we have been entertained by some 

interesting and varied speakers, with Sue Clark winding up the season last Monday with a thought 

provoking and entertainingly different look at the history of manipulative photography, a sort of 

image making BP, - Before Photoshop. 

Our one foray into external competitions in 2018 did not go down too well, we came near the 

bottom with 83 marks in the NWPA Pdi comp last October ( one above the bottom two), but Alison 

did manage a 19 which was good going. At the time of writing the full results of the annual NWPA 

Interclub Print competition in Llandudno last Saturday were not to hand. I was unable to attend 

having committed myself to a convention in the Midlands some months ago. I was however able to 

find out that Blaenau were the winners. I expect Gwlad will be able to give us the full results and the 

good or bad news. One thing is certain; we were not in the top three! 

The continuation of the system of individual chairing of meetings seems to run smoothly and this 

again enables more members to take an active roll in club events. Thanks are due to Terry here for 

organising the rotas and for his Secretarial work, especially in keeping us informed of NWPA and 

PAGB activities. My thanks too, to Bob Tibbet for his enduring roll as Treasurer, to Gwlad for once 



again agreeing to be Comps Sec, although it is fair to say, her work has been a little less hectic than 

usual this year, something I am sure she was relieved to see. Thanks are also due to Steve for his 

web master activities, although I feel he may have something to say about the input or lack of it 

from members. 

One final point. I am sure we who know him, are concerned at the deterioration in health of Bob 

Bloodworth. I saw him a couple of weeks ago. He was keeping his spirits up remarkably given the 

circumstances of his diagnosis, and at the time was in the process of going through and cataloguing 

his slides. He did however state that he was not able to attend the club due to frailty. I am sure we 

all send him our best wishes. 

Secretary’s Report (Terry): A busy year. The highlight being the project with the Church with 7 
members taking part – Terry, Pauline, Lorraine, Eryl, Bob, Alison and Morris. 
It was agreed that if possible we should present the church with a photobook of the pictures taken. 
 

Treasurer’s Report (Bob): (Bob was unable to attend due to sickness) I attach the end of year 
accounts for 2018/19 up until the 31st of march and would make the following comments. We did 
mention last year that it was likely that our expenditure will exceed our income due to be depressed 
numbers on membership. This has certainly proved to be the case and it can be seen that there is a 
deficit on page for bottom right corner of nearly £500. 
However, there is some leeway on this as the change  our club year means it includes 4 months of 
costs for April May June and July of last year from the old programme and I would suggest therefore 
that we can reduce the above figure by  £200 giving an operational  loss of £300 
 
It is difficult to finalise a budget figure going forward as it is not possible to guess the membership 
and the subscription for the coming year but in general terms we need to economise where possible 
although with a balance of £1781 the money in the bank is not too desperate at the moment. 
If you look at the bottom line headings and taking each in turn you can see that there has been an 
increase in Social and Administration costs and also costs arising from the website. There has been a 
reduction in costs for judges 
 
Perhaps we need to adjust our targets for these headings. It did occur to me that we are now loading 
some buffet costs for end of year and Christmas onto the club funds whereas if we were going 
outside of the building we would be paying our own way. While we are not desperate for funds at 
the moment we do need more members and to save money where possible. 
 
Auditor’s Response (Steve): Steve had had no chance to review the accounts as yet 
 

Programme Secretary’s Report (Lorraine): The 2018/19 season has included monthly speaker 
evenings where speakers have shared their passion for their chosen subject through photography.  
The club has tried very hard to advertise these speaker evenings locally to increase awareness and 
attending numbers.  This has been fairly successful and as a result helped towards the cost of the 
evenings. 
 
I am pleased to say that we have attracted three new members and would like to extend a warm 
welcome to them. 
 
Due to the decision not to include competitions in the programme - except for digimania - monthly 
members’ evenings were held where each member presented work on the chosen subject and 
received feedback.  This had a certain amount of success but fell down in the feedback.  Do we need 
to revisit this area, consider setting a ‘Judge for the night’, reintroduce competitions – for discussion. 



 
Two enjoyable practical portrait sessions were held with Pwllheli Camera Club and I have extended 
an invitation for them to join us for a social evening next season.  I would like to thank Alison and 
Gwladys for kindly holding training sessions for the members. 
 
A successful exhibition was held at the Holy Trinity Church throughout September 2018 with an 
exhibition of club members photography depicting the church, cemetery and it’s members to 
commemorate the church's 150th anniversary.  The club will also take part in the Heart of Gwynedd 
Festival Art Trail (27th July - 4th August 2019) with an exhibition of club members work being shown in 
the church for the week; there will also be three days of practical sessions on photography advice 
along with portrait sessions which will be held in the church hall.   
 
I would like to thank all members who have assisted me in the preparing and delivery of the 
programme for this year. 
 
Competition Secretary’s Report (Gwladys): At the last AGM a decision was made that no 
competitions would be held apart from Digimania.  Members’ evenings were held instead where 
members showed images on a set subject such as square and/or minimal and this proved to be 
successful.   
Digimania was also successful as we had 48 images presented by eight of our members entered with 
a mixture of images in various categories with one compulsory category, dereliction, and one 
tiebreaker. 
Margaret Barber was the judge, and she marked from 15 up to 20, with several images getting the 
magic 20 mark.  The overall winner was Alison with 96 marks and Alison also had the best image – 
‘Somewhere in London’, Terry second with 90 marks and Lorraine and Jim, our new member with 89 
each. 
Although not at the AGM, we decided recently to hold a ‘print of the year’ competition, with each of 
us bringing in just one print.  Members to mark and the winner will be announced in the buffet next 
week.  With a trophy! 
Saturday I went to Llandudno for the NWPA battle.  There were 15 clubs with prints; our total was 
114, somewhere in the bottom of the list. Blaenau came top with 142.   
 
Webmaster’s Report (Steve): All is well with the site and any problems have been sorted. Members 
need to keep sending in images to populate site. 
 
Election of Officers/Auditor /Selection Committee: 

President/Nominal Chairman – Morris Jones 
Secretary – Terry Mills 

Treasurer – Bob Tibbett 
Auditor – Steve Williams 

Programme Secretary – Lorraine Jones 
Competition Secretary – Gwladys Roberts 

Webmaster – Steve Williams 
NWPA Rep – Jim Dalley 

 
Subscriptions: With Bob’s advice and our current surplus it was decided not to raise subscriptions 
this coming season. 
 
2019/2020 Programme: There was general discussion about the programme and a general feeling 
that the format of last season was acceptable (Both Lorraine and Gwlad were thanked for their 



efforts in providing an interesting and varied programme.) A few ideas were bandied about and 
Lorraine took note. It was felt once again that we did not want to do competitions.  
Lorraine wanted to arrange a social with the Pwllheli Club. 
 
Heart of Gwynedd Art Trail (July):  We were invited by the artists to be involved in their festival at 
the end of July. We asked members to provide up to 4 pictures for an exhibition in the Church. 
Volunteers offered to take pictures of participating artists in their studios. 
We were also arranging for a Free Digital Portrait session for visitors on the Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday during that week at the hall (paid for by the Artists organisers. Keith Dunne offered his 
studio equipment for the sessions and also display boards for the exhibition. 
 
Morris - Thanked everybody for coming and wound up the meeting. 
 
Please Note: Bob contacted the secretary shortly after the meeting to say that he had to revise 
ǎƻƳŜ ŦƛƎǳǊŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ǎƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǊŜŘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ƛǘ ǿƘŜƴ ŦƛƴŀƭƛǎŜŘΦ IŜΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ 
contact Steve for auditing. 

 


